


TOWN OF WARNER
Minutes
January 13th, 2025

Regular Monthly meeting of the Town of Warner was called to order by Chairman Don Larson.

Supervisor present: Marlin Martin, Bruce Elmer

Others present: Jenny Kujawa, Jerome Krempasky, Ed Krultz, Jim Reiff, Matt Bendixen, and Ralph Smrecek Jr.

Minutes of December 16th  regular meeting were presented. Motion Marlin Martin, seconded Bruce Elmer to approve. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s report was presented. As of January 13th, there was $646,625.42 in checking account, $1,131.10 in money market, $152,258.78 in building CD, $5,000.00 in Machinery CD . Motion Bruce Elmer, seconded Marlin Martin approve treasurer’s report as presented. Motion carried.

Motion Marlin Martin, seconded Bruce Elmer to pay bills as presented. Motion carried.

Motion Bruce Elmer, seconded Marlin Martin to place dangerous intersection sign on Sidney Ave north of Riplinger Road. Motion carried. Don contacted Tom Marsh about possibly get some reimbursement for dust proofing when Hwy G bridge is closed. He recommended Local Traffic Only signs as there is no funding for dust control.

Don addressed Ralph Smrecek Jr. about the possibility of purchasing 1.5 acres from him on Riplinger Road along Melvin Brubaker and Ralph’s fence line. Ralph declined. Ralph did mention he is thinking of selling some other land.

Don informed the board that everything is settled on the dead end of Starks Road. The Town needs to do nothing

Who will attend the district Towns Association meeting will be decided next meeting.

Open Forum: Ralph informed the board that there still needs to be a road agreement between the four Towns on maintaince on Rock Creek Bridge approaches.

Next meeting is February 10 at 7:00 p.m. Motion Marlin Martin, seconded Bruce Elmer to adjourn. Motion carried.

Jerome Krempasky, Clerk



